
 

 

 

 

 

Welcome to the 108th edition of Speedway Australia’s Speed eNews. 

This weekly communication serves to keep clubs and organisations up to date on current events, 
handy tips to improve competition and safety, as well as any changes that may be taking place 
within the sport. 

Please make sure that if you are the contact receiving this information for your organisation that 
you pass the information on to the rest of your committee as to keep them in the loop. You are also 
encouraged to distribute this newsletter to your members. Feel free to get in touch if you have any 
questions or require a copy of one of the previous editions. 

TRACK FOCUS: NAGAMBIE’S STUNNING 
TRANSFORMATION 
Speedway Australia recently had the privilege of visiting 
Nagambie Speedway in Central Victoria to conduct a 
track inspection and to take a look at the amazing 
transformation they’ve been undertaking in recent 
seasons.  

When we first visited in 2016 (upper pic) a good portion of 
the track had no safety fence, with tractor tyres providing 
protection in the event a car left the track and headed off 
towards the bush.  

Now a stunning 4-star spec wall and safety fence has been 
installed (lower pic), to the immense credit of all those 
involved. The sense of community spirit is incredible to say 
the least, and they couldn’t have completed this task 
without their terrific bunch of hard-working members who 
gave up their own time week after week, contributing with 
all their own tools & equipment.  

It was clearly evident on our visit just how much pride that 
Club President Kerry O’Brien and her husband Danny, along 
with their dedicated club members take in their venue and 
proved that it doesn’t matter how small you are – you can achieve it!  

The first task was building the concrete wall, which 
commenced in the off season of 2018.  The fabrication and 
installation of the catch fence followed shortly after in 2019.  
Everyone was involved, from shopping around for suitable 
materials, to the loading and delivery of goods, and through 
the manufacturing and installation process.  Every step of the 
process from building, manufacturing, welding, bending, 
cutting, and the construction of the concrete wall and 
catch fence was done onsite at the track, by club members.   

A core group of around 20 club members spent many hours 
and weekends at the track, working to achieve their goals whether the sun was shining, or it was 
pouring with rain.    

 



 

The funding for materials was mainly obtained through 
the generosity of club member contributions and various 
donations, of around $38,000 in total.   Financial 
contributions came in from club members selling boxes of 
chocolates, the raffling of donated prizes, Speedway 
Australia and from the generosity of club members.  The 
remainder of funds came from the club bank account to 
which they’d worked so hard to build up over the years 
to ensure they were able to re-invest in their venue and make this project a reality for them.  

Nagambie Speedway’s goal is to continue the fence upgrade by replacing the existing main straight 
catch fence with a 4-Star fence to complement the rest of the facility.  The installation of the second 
pit gate is earmarked for the near future also.  The completion of this task will see this venue rise from 
a minimum-spec 1-Star venue, all the way up to a to 4-Star facility.  An incredible achievement which 
will enable the venue to run all Speedway Australia recognised divisions – including SCCA Sprintcars!   

The club celebrates 50 years of operation in April 2021 and they hope to hold a special feature event 
to commemorate this remarkable achievement. 

Project Summary: Speedway Australia 4-star fence to 60% of the venue 

Project Cost: $38,000 

Project Timeframe: Two off-seasons 

 

 

MENTAL HEALTH IN SPEEDWAY 
In these unprecedented times that are increasingly difficult 
for everyone, awareness around mental health has never 
been more important. Speedway Australia has liaised with 
an industry professional regarding our mental health 
guidelines and we are proud of the results. 

Speedway Australia are using our sports profile and reach 
along with the support of tracks and drivers to raise 
awareness and remove the stigma around mental illness.  

A conversation can make the difference in helping 
someone feel less alone and more supported, no matter 
where you have it. As a mate, don’t underestimate the 
power of just ‘being there’. 

More information can be found here. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.speedwayaustralia.org/information/mental-health-in-speedway


 

 

TECH SPECS: THE DOMAIN OF DIVISIONS 
Did you know that divisional bodies are responsible for the 
creation, monitoring and alteration of the technical rules for 
their own classes? This means that they must have a 
transparent and clear process for making rule changes, 
allowing for trial vehicles or rule dispensations, and for the 
ongoing safety of participants in their cars or karts.  

Speedway Australia (and our insurers) respect the authority 
of the 39 groups that fall into the role, who are responsible 
for the 76 divisions that we recognise. This means we are 
unlikely to intervene in the processes that divisional bodies 
undertake, unless there is an obvious safety risk arising from 
a technical issue that could jeopardise the entire sport.  

Where we are involved is in the monitoring of personal safety equipment rules, including helmets, 
race suits, head and neck restraints and safety belts. And in all cases, these rules follow the guidance 
of a recognised international body such as the SFi Foundation, FIA or Snell.    

 

UPDATED: SPEEDWAY AUSTRALIA CONTACTS   
Please see below for the relevant contacts for all your Speedway Australia requirements. These now 
include mobile numbers for all staff, so you can contact them directly whether or not the office is 
open.  
 

Office  General Enquiries   08 8139 0777   admin@speedwayaustralia.net.au 
Tim Savell General Manager   0424 923 494  tim@speedwayaustralia.net.au 
James Hadley Youth Development Officer  0457 184 080  james@speedwayaustralia.net.au 
Liz Weaver Track & Safety Dev. Officer  0487 002 287  liz@speedwayaustralia.net.au 
Adam Brook Sport Development Officer  0429 333 528  adam@speedwayaustralia.net.au 
Ross Kirby Sport Development Officer  0436 375 938  ross@speedwayaustralia.net.au 
Kirsten Knox Licensing & Operations Admin. 0499 484 738  kirsten@speedwayaustralia.net.au 
Robin Pearce Accounts   0407 244 772  accounts@speedwayaustralia.net.au 
Angela Warren Office Administrator  0474 291 542  angela@speedwayaustralia.net.au 
 

This weekly communication serves to keep clubs and organisations up to date on current events, 
handy tips to improve competition and safety, as well as any changes that may be taking place 
within the sport.  

Please make sure that if you are the contact receiving this information for your organisation that you 
pass the information on to the rest of your committee as to keep them in the loop. You are also 
encouraged to distribute this newsletter to your members. Feel free to get in touch if you have any 
questions or require a copy of one of the previous editions. 

 


